
 

8 Gilmer Terrace, Levels Ground floor, 1, 2, and 6-14, Wellington 
PO Box 1666, Wellington 6140 Phone: +64 4 463 8000  

3/11/2023 

James Sutherland 
fyi-request-24051-c164bfb2@requests.fyi.org.nz  

Tēnā koe James 

OIA: 1317404 - Capital projects valued at greater than $1M 

Thank you for your email of 5 September 2023 to the Ministry of Education (the Ministry) 
requesting the following information:  

Can you please provide a list of all your current and planned capital projects valued at greater 
than $1m. 

Please include details including: 
1) name of school and region 
2) status (eg planned, in design, business case approved, procured, construction) 
3) value of the project 
4) size of project (GFA, no. Classrooms, etc) 
5) planned completion date. 

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), and we 
notified you of a decision on your request on 17 October 2023 which is attached for your reference 
as Appendix B.  

I am providing you with a list of schools with current projects valued at $1 million or more in the 
Ministry’s property projects financial system, including the names of the schools and the education 
region, as indicated in the decision letter. This is attached as Appendix A.  

Please note the following caveats for the capital projects in the table provided: 

• For Ministry-led projects, the information is provided as at 31 August 2023, due to the 
Ministry’s internal processes validating information after month-end.  

• For school-led projects, the information is provided as at 19 September 2023, being the 
date when we the information was extracted.  

• Reported phases have been provided where this information is available through the 
Ministry’s database.  This information has not been provided for school-led projects and for 
a small number of other projects where this information is not held within the database.  

• As noted in the decision letter, completion dates have only been provided where an 
estimated completion date has been forecast, on any project where there is either 
confirmed funding for construction or construction has begun.  
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• It is possible that some information (such as forecast completion dates) may have changed 
since this information was extracted.  

Please note, we may publish this response on our website after five working days. Your name and 
contact details will be removed.  

Thank you again for your email. You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review my decision 
on your request, in accordance with section 28 of the Act. You can do this by writing to 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or to Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 

Nāku noa, nā 

 

 
 
 
Scott Evans 
Hautū | Deputy Secretary 
Te Pou Hanganga, Matihiko | Infrastructure & Digital 
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